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POSSUM POINT PLAYERS  

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MINUTES  

July 27, 2021 

I. CALL TO ORDER – Chairperson Micheal Murnin called the meeting to order at 4:47 PM 
Members present were: Michael Murnin, Andrew Hertzberg, Anthony M Policastro, Kenney 
Workman, Cheryl Graves, Rosanne Pack, Dawn Conaway, Louise Hartzell, Jim Hatrsell, 
Nina Galerstein and Gwyneth Sharp. Quorum was confirmed.  

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 A.  Approval of June 15, 2021 minutes - The fund raiser All the Fixins was referred to 
in the minutes as A Country and Blues Broadway Jamboree as reported at the meeting. Louise 
Hartzell pointed out that it may not be clear what show it was since it had been previously 
referred to as All the Fixins. That title would be added in parentheses for clarification. After 
properly moving (Kenney Workman) and seconding (Jim Hartzell) the amended minutes were 
approved. CLOSED 

III. REPORTS 

 A  Treasurer  

  1.Financial report (Attachment 1) was presented. It included both the monthly 
financials and the final financials for both Silent Sky and All the Fixins. Kenney Workman made 
a motion seconded by Jim Hartzell to accept the Treasurer’s report. Motion was carried. 
CLOSED 

  2. The building mortgage is now under $22,000. INFO 

  3. A question was raised about recording donations made by Possum members. It 
is possible those in kind donations could play into a future matching grant program. The 
suggestion was that when these things happen, the best way of capturing them would be to send a 
note to the Treasurer to be included with the receipts for the show for filing. A donation form 
could be used for that for consistency.  CLOSED 

   

 B. Executive Administrator 

  1. Summer camp had a total of 25 enrollees. 21 were in the older (Grades 6 - 10) 
group and 4 were in the younger (Grades 4 - 5) group. Because the total number was only 25 the 
camps were combined. The theme was Christmas in July. Profit totaled $2512.  INFO 
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  2. Cheryl Graves participated in a COVID vaccine Public Service Announcement. 
It was part of a series of these kinds of announcements. This one used theater groups and was 
filmed at Clear Space Theater. INFO 

  3. Distinguished Young Women Pageant will take place on August 14th. We will 
need to address their stage needs so that the set for Heroes of the Fourth Turning is not in their 
way. In addition, there are some issues with costumes being in the makeup room that could make 
things inconvenient. OPEN 

  4. Several canopies have been used for the outdoor shows. One white one was 
purchased but cannot be found at this time. INFO 

  5. We have received a Longwood Foundation grant for $25,000 that is slated to be 
used for the building addition. We have not begun the addition yet and may lose the money if we 
do not move forward. Kenney Workman made a motion seconded by Nina Galerstein that we 
move forward with construction even if we have to borrow some of the money. Discussion 
showed that the quotes we had in the past are several years old. The price of lumber has gone up 
significantly. Thus the amount of money that would need to be borrowed could be more than 
expected. For that reason Kenney Workman and Nina Galerstein agreed to withdraw the motion. 
Dawn Conaway will contact the Longwood Foundation to see if the time frame can be extended 
due to the COVID pandemic interfering with construction. Kenney Workman made a new 
motion seconded by Nina Galerstein that the original committee reconvene to get new quotes for 
the addition and perhaps revise the design if the cost requires that to be done. Motion was 
carried. OPEN 

  6. Dawn Conaway asked about the possibility of hiring someone for the position 
of Education and Community Outreach Coordinator/Box Office Associate. Other groups have 
someone specific for education. This might make sense for us to do as well. This individual 
could be involved with the PJ’s, summer camps and grant writing. Jim Hartzell made a motion 
seconded by Nina Galerstein that a formal proposal be presented to the committee at the next 
meeting. Motion was carried. OPEN 

  7. An e-mail had been received from DDOA indicating that our grant money had 
been increased by $4800. INFO 

  8. We received a report from the DDOA reviewing the outdoor production of 
Godspell. The review as a very positive one. INFO 

  9. The proposed calendar for the 2022 season (Attachment 2) was reviewed. A 
question was raised about the timing for the Gala for the 50th Anniversary session. That would 
be addressed to fit in around the season’s schedule. After properly motioning (Kenney Workman) 
and seconding (Jim Hartzell) the proposed calendar was approved. CLOSED 

 C. Artistic Committee 
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  1. Calendar Girls was approved to replace The Producers for the 2022 season.  
INFO 

  2. There was no representative from On the Edge at Artistic Committee. There 
was to be a new representative who declined prior to the meeting.  INFO 

 D. Fund Raising Committee  

  1. Cheryl Graves reported that All the Fixins’ went well. There were some lessons 
learned for future productions       

   a. It would have been useful for having a period of time devoted to 
allowing individuals to spend looking at the auction items  INFO 

   b. Dessert replenishment procedure could be fine tuned.  INFO 

   c. The bar was very busy. We could have used more help or perhaps even 
set up a second bar. INFO 

   d. There was a lot of food left over so that means we had enough for 
everyone INFO 

  2. Clear Space Theater had received a great for $300,000 from he State for a 
building project. Research into the funding showed that the State got an unexpected windfall. 
They divided the money up among elected representatives to use in their district. Because of the 
sudden nature of it, there was no advertising. Projects that had already been requested )like the 
one at Clear Space) wound up getting funded. We need to be on our local representatives radar in 
case something like this happens again in the future. Dawn Conaway will contact them to let 
them know that they should keep us in mind. OPEN 

 E. Building and Grounds -  

  1. Jim Hartzell made a motion seconded by Rosanne Pack that the President send 
a letter of thanks to Cheryl Graves and Donna deKuyper for their work on All the Fixins. Dawn 
Conaway will draft the letter for Michael Murnin’s signature.  OPEN 

  2. The plaques have been undergoing organization into years. Some shows did not 
have plaques but had playbills. Other shows had neither. There are also items reflecting 
performances by Possum affiliates. The plan for all of this will be presented once the sorting 
process is completed.  OPEN 

IV. OLD BUSINESS  
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 A. On the Edge production - The rights for Heroes of the Fourth Turning have been 
obtained. There were some issues about publicity for the event not following Possum protocol. 
Rosanne Pack had discussed this with the director. Dawn Conaway pointed out that the DDOA 
funding clause needed to be included with any announcements. The same was true about the 
required audience advisory included in last month’s minutes. INFO 

V. NEW BUSINESS 
 A. Marvelous Wonderettes Budget - the budget for The Marvelous Wonderettes was 
reviewed (Attachment 3). It had not yet been to Artistic Committee but in the interest of time 
needed approval pending their review. Jim Hartzell made a motion seconded by Kenney 
Workman that the committee provide provisional approval pending Artistic Committee review. 
Motion was carried. CLOSED 

 B. Marvelous Wonderettes Run - We have a third weekend set aside for rain dates for 
The Marvelous Wonderettes. Michael Murnin asked if it would make sense to publicize that 
weekend as the show being held over due to its popularity. That would encourage people to buy 
tickets for the first two weekends before they were gone. We know the cast would be available 
for that weekend since it is the rain date. After some discussion concerns were raised about 
people wanting tickets for dates that might not be available if we actually have rain. No motions 
were made. CLOSED 

 C. Elf run - Kenney Workman brought up the fact that Saturday night shows do not sell 
as well as other performances. Perhaps with a Christmas production that children might want to 
attend a Saturday matinee might make more sense. Then a Saturday evening show can be added 
later if there is a need for additional performances. No action needed at this time. INFO 

VI. ITEMS FOR ARTISTIC COMMITTEE NOTIFICATION OR INFORMATION  

 A. Calendar for the 2022 season was approved 

 B. Budget for the Marvelous Wonderettes was approved pending Artistic Committee 
approval 

 C. Distinguished Young Women Pageant will need coordination with Artistic Committee 
to make sure that stage is available and makeup room has enough space 

VII. ANNOUNCEMENTS  - None this month 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
VIII. NEXT MEETING DATE - August 17th at 4:30 PM at Possum Hall INFO  

IX. ADJOURNMENT -There being no further business a motion was made (Jim Hartzell) and 
seconded (Rosanne Pack) to close the meeting at 6:10 PM  
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